
1400 West Cold spring lane • room 111
Baltimore, maryland 21209

lunCheon Co-Chairs

dorothy glasCo-Jones    JoyCe Wilson
______________

neWsletter Co-editors

anna Boston       JoyCe Wilson

Change of address notiCe
(Please Print)

Your Name ____________________________________
Previous Address _______________________________
_____________________________________________
New Address __________________________________
_____________________________________________

Mail to: Angela Hill, 3320 W. Rogers Ave., Baltimore, MD 21215

MRSPA
The only organization that works to preserve the pensions of

Baltimore City Public School Retirees.  Sixty dollars ($60.00) 
covers your membership in MRSPA and ABCPSR.

You may join through dues deduction.  
MRSPA: 8379 Piney Orchard Parkway, Odenton, MD  21113

410-551-1517
Current ABCPSR President’s contact number:  410-900-6781

Save the Dates!
Health Fair, Zeta Center - March 15, 2024

ABCPSR Spring Luncheon - May 14, 2024, 11:00 a.m.

For More Information, Call RSVP 410-361-9400
or Stephanie Ross 410-361-9401
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President’s MessagePresident’s Message

Happy Holidays!! The year has passed by quickly. We 

see covid is not leaving. Be on alert and continue 

protecting yourselves and others. Masks may be 

helpful in crowded spaces, such as: church, markets, 

public transportation, and the like. Give yourself the 

gift of any shots you may need or that benefit you.

Save the date for the upcoming affairs! We need your continued support. 

We are planning a Health Fair for March 15, 2024 at the Zeta Center for 

Healthy and Active Aging. We will also be celebrating 75 years of service 

in 2024. We will keep you informed on social media through Facebook, 

“Association of Baltimore City Public School Retirees.” 

Please let us know of any persons you may know that are retiring or don’t 

know that ABCPSR exists. We haven’t had a fundraiser for many years, 

and only have two Luncheon meetings per year. Your officers have served 

for many years and could use some help. Step up and remember everyone’s 

little bit is greatly appreciated.

Many trips and activities are sponsored by Baltimore City Recreation and 

Parks, Senior Division. Contact them at 410-396-2920 to get a schedule 

of events. We would like to book events, but need your input before they 

become unavailable. Look over their schedule and make a list of those you 

have interest in. Send your list to our website: abcpsr1949@gmail.com. We 

can get transportation for 15 or more persons in a group. We must have a 

count ASAP, so get busy. Enjoy, relax, relate, and release.

Hope to see you soon,

Patrycia E. PickettPatrycia E. Pickett

newsletter
  2024

MEETING
SCHEDULE

Due to the Covid-19 pandemic, all 
ABCPSR, Inc. Executive/Advisory 

and Committee Meetings will
be held via conference call

until further notice. 
Meetings begin at 10:00 a.m.

January 8, 2024 
No Meeting 

February 12, 2024 
Meeting/Conference call 

March 11, 2024 
Meeting/Conference call 

March 15, 2024 
ABCPSR Health Fair

Zeta Center for Healthy
& Active Aging 

4501 Reisterstown Road 21215

April 8, 2024 
Meeting/Conference call 

May 14, 2024 
MRSPA Annual Business Meeting/

Luncheon
TBA

June, 2024 
ABCPSR Executive/Advisory 
Committee Closing Activity

TBA

Please call Patrycia Pickett, President 
at 410-900-6781 if you have any 

questions. If there are any changes
 you will be notified.  

Check our website: 
www.ABCPSR.org for updates.
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President’s MessagePresident’s Message
The Spring is here and it's time to come out! SAVE THE 
DATE and plan to attend our Annual Spring Meeting 
on Tuesday, May 14, 2024 at the Forum Caterers. Bring 
a friend. Form enclosed.

In December, the Executive Board met in person, 
at Poly. We had a good meeting, shared a Christmas 
meal, and gifts. We continued planning for our then 
upcoming Health Fair which was held on March 15, 2024, at the Zeta Center. 
The Health Fair was sponsored by ABCPSR, Inc., Alpha Beta Chapter of 
Zeta Phi Beta Sorority, Inc., the Baltimore City Health Department, and Iota 
Chapter of Lambda Kappa Mu Sorority, Inc. Vaccines, and screenings for 
blood pressure, glucose, and cholesterol were provided, along with a wealth of 
information. Handouts, and refreshments were available. I hope you were able 
to attend, and if you did, found the information and services made available 
helpful and enjoyable. Let us know what you think!

Covid has wiped out a lot of our membership. We continue to keep an eye 
on bills in the local and state legislative sessions by serving on various state 
and local committees to protect our needs. Please consider coming on board 
to assist. We need help! We need new ideas, new members and new energy. 
Check MRSPA.ORG for Legislative Updates and Membership information 
for new members you would like to bring aboard.

IMPORTANT NOTICE: MRSPA is planning a $5 dues increase from $45 
to $50, effective July 1, 2024. If you have dues deduction, the automatic 
payment of $65 ($50 state, and $15 local) will be made. Members who pay by 
check or credit card will receive their first billing notices in late June.

Hoping to see you soon,

Patrycia E. PickettPatrycia E. Pickett

  2024
MEETING

SCHEDULE
Due to the Covid-19 pandemic, all 
ABCPSR, Inc. Executive/Advisory 

and Committee Meetings will
be held via conference call

until further notice. 
Meetings begin at 10:00 a.m.

April 8, 2024
Meeting/Conference call

May 7, 2024
MRSPA Annual Business Meeting/

Luncheon
Turf Valley, Ellicott City

May 14, 2024
ABCPSR Annual Business Meeting/

Luncheon
Forum Caterers

4210 Primrose Avenue
Baltimore, MD 21215

June, 2024
ABCPSR Executive/Advisory 

Committee
Closing Activity

TBA

Please call Patrycia Pickett, President at 
410-900-6781 if you have any questions. 

If there are any changes
 you will be notified.  

Check our website: 
www.ABCPSR.org for updates.
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ABCPSR 2023 SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS GENERAL MEETINGS AND LUNCHEONS COMMITTEEABCPSR 2023 Scholarship Recipients

Thank you ABCPSR for selecting me as one of your
2023 Scholarship Recipients. It helped my family
with my college expenses. I am currently a student
at North Carolina Central University. I am
adjusting to college, and my classes are challenging
but interesting. Thanks again to the ABCPSR
family, from my family and me, for your support
and the scholarship. Saniyah Yates

Erryn Morton is a student at Morgan
State University, majoring in Elementary
Education. Erryn and her family appreciate
the contributions to her education. The
scholarship made it so much easier for her
to navigate during her first year in college.
Erryn is thankful to ABCPSR for helping
make her dream of college a reality.

Calling All Members! Save the date and mark your calendar!

ABCPSR HEALTH FAIR

When: Friday, March 15, 2024 Time: 10:00 A.M. - 2:00 P.M.
Location: Zeta Center for Healthy and Active Aging

4501 Reisterstown Rd., Baltimore, MD 21215

FREE HEALTH SCREENINGS NUTRITIONAL INFORMATION
HEALTH AWARENESS FREE SAMPLES
SNACKS HANDOUTS

BE THERE!!!

GENERAL MEETINGS AND LUNCHEONS COMMITTEE

ABCPSR held its Annual Fall/Business Luncheon at the Forum Caterers on
Tuesday, October 3, 2023. We had 57 luncheon attendees. MRSPA President,
Carla Duls brought greetings from the State and gave a brief update on things to
come.

Jared O. Perry, “Teacher of the Year, 2023” from Baltimore
City, Booker T. Washington, Jr. School for the Arts, served as
the Guest Speaker. He brought reverence for our retirees
whom he felt made it possible for him to do what he does.
Several attendees attended “Booker T” and our President
taught there. Mr. Perry was presented with a gift from
ABCPSR.

We, once again, enjoyed the live music from the Charm City Band, playing hand
clapping and toe tapping old favorites. There were eight Door Prize winners, and
one winner of the 50/50 Raffle which helps to support our Scholarship Fund.

We want to thank members who generously brought donations of non-perishable
foods for needy families, to our meeting. The food was donated to Memorial
Baptist Church, Food Pantry, 1311 N. Caroline Street, Baltimore, MD 21213. The
items were distributed to needy families in the community. The church was very
grateful to ABCPSR saying, “Thank you, thank you, thank you.”

ABCPSR, Inc. would like to wish you and your families, Happy Holidays!

Spring 2024

SENIOR CALL CHECK PROGRAM

The Maryland Department of Health provides a free opt-in telephone service for
Maryland seniors 65 years of age or older. Participating seniors will get a daily
wellness phone call at a regularly scheduled time between 8 a.m. and 4 p.m. If
the participant does not answer their first call, they will be tried two more times. If
those calls go unanswered, additional calls will be made to notify an alternative
person (a reliable emergency contact) who is selected by the participant during
program enrollment. The alternate will then be encouraged to check on the older
adult program participant. Failure of the participant and alternate to answer will
result in a call to your local non-emergency service. If you're interested, call
toll-free 1-866-50-CHECK (1-866-502-0560) or register at: aging.maryland.gov.

SCAM ALERT!
Recognize scammers. They may: • ASK for money or personal information –
Ignore them! • PRETEND to be from an agency or organization you know.
• Say there’s a PROBLEM or promise a PRIZE.

How to avoid a scam: • Remain calm. Talk to someone you trust. • Hang up or
ignore the message. DO NOT click on links or attachments. • Protect your
money. Criminals will insist that you pay in a hard-to-trace manner, such as with
a gift card, prepaid debit card, cryptocurrency, wire transfer, money transfer, or
by mailing cash. • Protect your personal information. Be skeptical of a contact
you didn’t initiate. • Spread the word. Share your knowledge of Social
Security-related scams. Post on social media using the hashtag #SlamtheScam
to share your experience and warn others. Please also share with your friends
and family. Visit ssa.gov/scam for more information.

VOTE!!! Make sure YOU vote! Every vote counts. All registered
Maryland voters have the option to either vote in person or to vote by mail.
You can request a mail-in ballot online at: vote.md.gov/NeedBallot.

YOUR VOTE = Your Choice DON’T VOTE = Their Choice
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Annual Spring Luncheon
Tuesday, May 14, 2024

THE FORUM CATERERS
4210 PRIMROSE AVENUE, BALTIMORE, MARYLAND 21215

11:00 REGISTRATION 11:30 PROGRAM 12:00 NOON LUNCH

MENU. Appetizer: California Style Salad with Mandarin Oranges; Entree’: Fried
OR Roasted Rosemary Chicken with Dressing; Creamy Whipped Potatoes, and
Collard Greens; Dessert: Cheesecake w/Cherry Topping; Fresh baked Rolls and
Butter; Hot and Cold Beverages.
COST: $40 pp. ($35 pp for New Members and Choir Members.)

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: ASSOCIATION OF BALTIMORE CITY PUBLIC
SCHOOL RETIREES, INC. or (ABCPSR). NO CASH OR CHECKS WILL BE
ACCEPTED AT THE DOOR. DEADLINE: APRIL 30, 2024.

Send check(s) with Reservation Form to: Dorothy Glasco-Jones, 202 Oak
Leaf Way, Baltimore, MD 21227, Phone: (410)536-5715.
NOTE: TO BE SEATED TOGETHER, CHECKS MUST BE SENT TOGETHER.

Contact Name __________________________ Phone ______________

Name(s) Indicate choice of chicken beside name: (R) Roasted OR (F) for Fried.

1. 5.

2. 6.

3. 7.

4. 8.
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